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CULTURAL SERVICES BOARD MINUTES 
Tuesday January 24, 2012 

4:30 P.M. 
 

LOVELAND MUSEUM/GALLERY 
503 N. Lincoln Ave. 
Loveland, CO 80537 

 

I. The January 24, 2012 meeting of the Cultural Services Board was called to order at 4:34 

p.m. by Chairperson Kris Ortmann in the Upstairs Conference Room of the Loveland 
Museum/Gallery.  
 
Board Members Present: Juanita Cisneros, Jan DesJardin, Kerri McDermid, Louise Kauffman, 
Ginger Klein, Teresa Mueller, and Kris Ortmann.  Also present were Loveland City Manager Bill 
Cahill, staff liaisons Susan Ison and Jan Sawyer and staff, Mary Shada.  
 
Additions/Changes to the Agenda 
Under Museum Reports: Annual event attendance, Valentine exhibit remodel and Admission 
charges were added. 
 
Additions or Corrections/Changes to the December 6, 2012 Minutes 
Kris Ortmann asked to acknowledge Peggy Schwarz, CSB member since 2004, for her many 
years of service.   
 
Approval of the December 6, 2012 Minutes 
Jan DesJardin motioned to accept the December 6, 2012 minutes as amended. Kerri McDermid 
seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 

 
Introduction of Visitors 
Reporter Shelley Widhalm from the Loveland Reporter-Herald was present. 
  
Public Comments 
There were no public comments. 
 

II. Agenda Items 

Board Reports 

Welcome new CSB members – New CSB members Ginger Klein and Louise Kauffman were 

introduced. 
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Election of officers - Kerri McDermid motioned to re-nominate Kris Ortmann as Chair and Jan 

DesJardin as Vice-chair of the Cultural Services Board for 2012.  Louise Kauffman seconded. The 

motion passed unanimously. 

 

Museum Reports  
 
Board expectations – Susan Ison spoke of the expectations the Cultural Services Department 
has of the board members such as attending CSB meetings, serve as advocates for the Museum 
and Rialto in the community and assist with special events. The board members discussed their 
involvement and asked to be invited to participate in any other activities where they can be of 
assistance. 
 
Boards and commissions summit – The City of Loveland boards and commission’s summit will 
be held Thursday March 1, 2012 from 5:00 – 9:00 p.m. at the Rialto Theater Center conference 
room. This will be the first big event at the new center. Teresa Mueller and Jan DesJardin 
volunteered to represent the Cultural Services Board at this meeting.  CSB goals and 
accomplishments are to be delivered to the City by the end of January 2012, they will be 
utilized at this summit. Susan Ison will meet with Teresa Mueller and Jan DesJardin to craft this 
document and then e-mail it to the rest of the CSB for comment. 
 
Portraits of the Prairie – Over five hundred people attended the opening exhibit of “Portraits of 
the Prairie – Nebraska Landscapes the Inspired Willa Cather” by Loveland artist Richard 
Schilling.   
 
Museum expansion –  

 The Museum expansion was a topic of the City Council study session in December 2011.  
Bill Cahill reported to the CSB that the direction from Council was to return with two 
decision items; 1)for the hiring of a fundraiser and 2) for a short term contract with an 
architect for initial conceptual drawings. The architect will be hired to present drawings 
that would depict an iconic, memorable and symbolic building for the community in 
order to create a vision for raising funds.   

 A project team comprising other city departments has begun meeting to discuss the 
expansion. 

 Susan Ison presented a children’s museum research report by Jenni Dobson-Curator of 
Education. This report is attached at the end of these minutes. 

 Museum staff began a focus group with sculptors who were originally associated with 
Art Castings of Colorado. 

 Susan Ison will be speaking at service groups over the next few weeks. 
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75th anniversary – Harold Dunning began the Museum collection in 1937. There will be a full 
year of activities and special events to celebrate 75 years! Rack cards with monthly “night on 
the town” events and new historical exhibits were handed out to CSB members. 
 
Annual event attendance – Susan Ison handed out Jenni Dobson’s youth and family 
programming annual report. The Cherry Pie Celebration, Halloween Family Fun Festival and Tree 
Lighting Ceremony were very well attended.  It was decided to not hold the Teen Easter Egg Hunt this 

year. Susan also handed out Marketing Coordinator Kim Akeley-Charron’s attendance quarterly 
report showing visitation from a variety of cities in Colorado, many states and 6 different 
countries. During the last quarter, about half of the people were first time visitors. See attached 
reports at the end of these minutes.  
 
Valentine exhibit remodel – The Valentine exhibit is being upgraded.  A penny smasher 
machine will be added with four different designs available. 
 
Admission charges – Beginning April 29, 2012, as part of the City-wide sustainability plan, 
admission charges of $5 per person will be assessed to visitors who would like to see special 
exhibits in the main gallery.  The remainder of the Museum will continue to be open to the 
public by donation.  Museum members will be able to attend for free and there will be two free 
weekend days during the Colorado Governor’s Art Show and Sale – May 13, 2012 and June 2, 
2012. 

 
Rialto Reports  

Rialto Theater Center update – The completion of the Rialto Theater Center is “on the home 
stretch”.  
 
Estimated completion – Occupancy of the Rialto Theater Center is being projected for the first 
week of February 2012. 
 
Art In Public Places components – The terrazzo floor designed by David Griggs is being 
completed and the light pads are being installed. The original Rialto marquee sign that was 
rescued from “Craig’s list” has been refurbished. There is one piece of art by David Griggs that 
has not been received at this time. 
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Video conferencing – Video conferencing equipment will be available for rent at The Rialto 
Theater Center.  The Center and the Loveland Library purchased the equipment as a “buy one, 
get one” deal. 
 
Telex/video feed system – The community room and dressing rooms will have a live 
audio/video feed system available from the Rialto stage. 
 
Scheduling Coordinator position – Friday January 27, 2012 a 20 hour per week scheduling 
coordinator position will open through the City to help the Rialto staff operate the new 
building. This person will be showing the facility to potential renters, preparing contracts and 
managing events. 
 
Grand opening – The Rialto Theater Center grand opening celebration will take place from 
Wednesday April 11, 2012 through Saturday April 14, 2012. Wednesday silent films will be 
shown with a live orchestra playing, Thursday will be a private Gala for donors, Friday will be an 
open house with community groups entertaining and Saturday will be an Aaron Neville concert. 
The $50 per ticket for the Saturday event with Aaron Neville went public on January 4, 2012 
and was sold out by January 8, 2012. 
 
Rialto Theater Guild campaign – The Rialto Theater Guild currently has $94,429 pledged or 
received, $70,000 more that have been asked for from private donors and grants, and are 
anticipating receiving $25,000 from planned fundraisers. Last week they also received $50,000 
which the donor earmarked for a piano. 
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Piano – A Yamaha C7 concert baby grand piano was purchased and will debut at the Rialto 
Theater Friday February 3, 2012 with Alpin Hong’s performance. 
 
Fundraisers –  

 A benefit concert initiated by the Loveland Choral Society will be held March 4, 2012, at 
the Roberta Price Auditorium. The Rialto Theater Guild is providing a silent auction of 
fine art pieces.   

 Sunday March 18, 2012 The Guild will host a movie fundraiser, “Return of the Jedi, Star 
Wars Extravaganza”. The Rialto Theater is the only theater in the country that will have 
shown the three original Star Wars movies in a theatrical setting. 

 

 
Miscellaneous 

 The next exhibit in the Foote Gallery will be “TRACKS – Two Decades of the Great 
Western Railway”, February 18 – April 15, 1012. 

 The Museum has a new security system that is working very well and has much more 
visibility. 

 A Francisco Goya exhibit is tentatively scheduled for 2013. 
 

 
NEXT CULTURAL SERVICES BOARD MEETING:  Tuesday, February 28, 2012 at 4:30 p.m. in the 
Loveland Museum/Gallery upstairs Conference Room.  
 

III. Adjournment 

Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Juanita Cisneros at 5:55 p.m. Kerri McDermid 
seconded the motion.  All approved the motion. 
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2011 Overall Event Report 
Loveland Museum/Gallery- Youth and Family Programs 

 
Date             Event         Attendance            Volunteer #s          Volunteer Hours 
February 3 Chinese New Year 150 14 45.5 

March 2 Children’s Day 1750 22 77.5 

April 22 Teen Egg Hunt 350 10 25 

May 25 Lone Tree Social 185 10 29 

June 9 Police Jubilee Day camp- 50 
Public- 130 

6 11 

June 23 HORSE Celebration 225 13 48 

July 23 Cherry Pie 2000 29 117 

August 4 Battle of the Bands 400 8 14 

October 29 Halloween Family 
Fun Festival 

4500 20 86.5 

November 27 Tree Lighting 400 15 29.5 

TOTALS 10 events 10,140 147 483 

 
 

Summary of event attendance, classes, volunteers, donations 
 
Event Donations *  $31,782 (up  about $1,200 from 2010) 
  

Teen Egg Hunt $14,324.00 (up about $4,000 from 2010)   
 Battle of Bands $2,000.00 (down 50%- changed event) 
 Halloween Fest $15,420.00 (down about $1,000 from 2010) 

 
Number of Event Volunteers 147 
Volunteer Hours**   483  (up 115.5 hours from 2010) 
   
Class Attendance- YOUTH 359  (down 6% from 2010) 
Class Attendance- ADULT 102  (down 25% from 2010) 
  
Event Attendance**  10,140   (up 14% from 2010) 
 
 
 
(*does not include Children’s Day) 
(**added events this year) 
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